


MESSAGE FROM YOUR EDITOR

Hello busy bees!

We are officially halfway through our
term. Though we can't exactly celebrate
and reminisce what would have been
FRN or FRS, we can hopefully look forward
to SRN and SRS! However, the chances of
it happening definitely are not 100% due
to our current circumstances, so make
sure fo take care of yourself and others!

We are also more than halfway through
the first semester! Virtual learning
definitely hasn't been the greatest, but try
your best! Your best is enough and make
sure you don't overwork yourself. There's
a possibility you could come back to
school second semester (with
moderation, of course). Pull through! You
got this.

To my fellow seniors, deadlines are quickly
approaching for college applicafions.
Early decision and early action dates are
right around the corner, so make sure you
finish up those essays! Also don't forget
about the FAFSA and scholarships, they're
both exiremely important for paying for
your tuition. Congratulations to any
QuestBridge finalists! The application was
tough and you definitely deserve it!

Moving onto service, I've notficed that there
are a lot more in-person events than before,
which is super exciting! While making cards
on Zoom are great, it is refreshing to be able
to physically see other Key Clubbers and be
able to chat with them. Make sure to wear a
mask and to frequently sanitize your hands,
even if they do tend to get dry after some
time.

Now that it is the month of November,
whether or not you celebrate Thanksgiving,
make sure to let your friends and family know
that you appreciate them for being
themselves snd bringing a smile to your face.

The end of 2020 is quickly approaching, and
while it wasn't the greatest year, let's end it
off with a bang! Compliment someone you
know, buy a little gift for someone, or send
your favorite person a funny TikTok. Spread
positivity!

Nancy Duong
District News Editor
cnhkc.dne@gmail.com
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GOVERNOR

Hello CNH!

| hope that you are all thriving in
your school environment. | am sure
that school must be getting stressful
for all of you, but you will all get
through it! Also, | wish you the best
in this stressful college application
season for all of the seniors. You are
all unique individuals who are «all
more than capable of succeeding
in all that you do!

Now getting into Key Club, | hope
every one of you reading this has
paid their dues. | encourage all of
you to continue messaging new
members unfil you have nobody
left to message. Please remember
that membership is essentfial fthis
year so please continue recruiting
new members, friends, and anyone
you know into Key Club.
Membership recruitment only ends
when you decide to end it, so
please do not put your foot off the
pedal for recruitment!

| know that it may also be hard to
deal with all the Zoom fatigue, so
make sure to get adequate breaks
in between and take some time off
your screen. If you are not at the
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best version of yourself, you are in no
position to serve others. Remember
that your well-being should be the #1
priority, especially during these fimes.
If you are also ever feeling uncreative,
then try to take a brainstorming
session to yourself. Take out a
notepad and write down every little
thing that comes to mind, no matter
how dumb it might sound. You can
build off these ideas and implement
them into any events that you might
be planning!

Thank you all so much for all that you
are doing CNH! You guys are still
managing fo make huge impacts in
all your community, and | feel
honored every day fo be serving you
as your district governor. Please stay
safe, and | hope to see you all soon!

Daniel Min
District Governor
cnhkc.gov@gmail.com
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SECRETARY

Buzz buzz bees!

| hope you all are happy and
safe and are persevering
through the last stretch of the
semester. Can you believe we
have already surpassed the
halfway mark of this terme As
cliche as it sounds, the term
truly has flown by within a blink
of an eye. | have learned so
much and built unbreakable
bonds already this term! It is all
thanks to all your efforts and
dedication you all have shown
for Key Club despite everything
going on this term.

This month consists of my
favorite holiday, Thanksgiving!
Although | won’t be having the
traditional holiday season with
all of my family and friends, |
am still looking forward to
feeling the holiday spirit! | am
also looking forward to the cold
weather and snow days to
comel

You all are doing phenomenal
with service events, and | have
thoroughly enjoyed seeing all
the new and creative events you
all have been hosting! As we
move on throughout the school
year, Key Club can often
become buried under; however,
it is essential that you all are sfill
fulfiling your duties as Key Club
officers along with all your other
activities.

As we enter the second half of
the term, it’s fime for you all fo
start applying for awards! Make
sure to plan, work ahead, and
submit your application on-timel!

Thank you for everything CNH, |
love you all!

Grace Yim
District Secretary
cnhkc.sec@gmail.com
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What's Poppin’ Bees!

| hope you are all doing great as
we enter the beautiful fall
season! Many clubs should be
well into the process of paying
dues, so here are a few
reminders for paying dues. Make
sure your club has access to the
Membership Update Center as
soon as possible! If you have any
issues, you may need to reach
out to Member Services and
they tend to become very busy
during November-December.
Therefore, it is best o resolve any
issues with your MUC quickly.

Furthermore, remember that Key
Club International has pushed
back the early bird dues
deadline to December 1st. Both
the early bird AND on-time dues
deadlines are December 1st, so
please make sure to pay by
then! If there are any other
updates, | will be making sure to
contact club freasurers and
presidents via email or
Remind101. You must pay dues
by the on-time dues deadline to
apply for scholarships, earn
recognition, and run for
leadership positions.

5 EXECUTIVE & INT'L TRUSTEE MESSAGES

Aside from dues, please make sure
you are acfively fundraising for the
Pediatric Trauma Program during
this fime so that we can meet our
district fundraising goal of $260,000.
Divisions and clubs are able to use
the GoFundMe that has been set
up to have members donate
directly to PTP. If you are in need of
ideas for online fundraisers or
guidance on how to plan
fundraisers, please refer to the
Fundraising Manual on the
CyberKey.

Whether you're an officer or a
member, make sure to start looking
info which awards and recognition
you can apply forl Officers, start on
those Distinguished and
Outstanding award e-portfolios
early on in the year and gather
evidence of all your work from
throughout the term.

Thank you, CNH bees, for all your
hard work and let's push through
the next half of the term!

Yena Suh
District Treasurer
cnhkc.tfreas@gmail.com




INT'L TRUSTEE

Aloha CNH!

Happy November!l Can you
believe that we are already
halfway through the term? It has
flown by and | could not be more
proud of all that you have
accomplished through your
service and leadership. These
trying times have truly put us to
the test and it’s clear that nothing
will stand in the way of our
determination o serve.

That being said, we have a very
busy month ahead of us! For my
fellow seniors, keep working hard
on your college applications and
don’'t forget to take time for
yourself and your family! This
month is all about giving back
and expressing your thankfulness
for your loved ones. Taking a
minufe out of your day to send a
meaningful thank you fo your
friends, teachers, advisors,
officers, and lieutenant governors
is sure to brighten their day!

Currently, the |-Board is working
hard to provide support and
create resources for all clubs
throughout KCI. This year, the
Early Bird Dues deadline has
been moved to December 1st so
bee sure to pay your dues! Our

committees are also working on
grading YOF applications,
promoting Key Club Week (the
best week of the yearl), accepting
member representatives, and
planning an exciting campaign
with Thirst Project! Thank you for all
of your remarkable efforfs to
support UNICEF during T-O-T for
UNICEF. | look forward to what you
accomplish through the end of the
term.

Stay tuned for more exciting things
coming your way! As always, you
can find the latest International
updates and news on our district
Instagram @missflocal and on
missflocal.carrd.co. Have a great
November and feel free to
contact me at any time!

Emma Chang
Int’l Trustee
emma.chang@keyclub.com
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While the seniors are preoccu-

pied with College Application Season, the futures of you and your
clubs lie in underclassmen hands! Applications are only the start of
major changes being made. Here's some things you can do to make
sure that these changes run as smoothly as possible!

Taking The Leap
_ As underclassmen, you have the opportunity to find out
 what activities you enjoy doing! Try extracurriculars that are
. out of your comfort zone, while slowly dropping out of those
you do not wish to dedicate time to. By focusing on activi-
ties you are passionate about, your applications will shine!

Stress Management _
School can definitely be difficult at times! It is important to &
not only have a support system, but also be there for your
friends. Make sure to dedicate time for self care and your
hobbies, as there is no shame in maintaining your mental
healih.

Positive Affirmations

Stop thinking about “l am never getting into college” and
instead replace it with “l WILL get into college”. Having
self-confidence and a growth mindset is crucial to doing
well in all of your endeavors; BEElieve in yourself!

CNH District Communications and Marketing Committee

Chair Britney Sun | cnhkc.cm@gmail.com



HY SHOULD YOU APPLY?
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| I WHERE TO APPLY:

I WHERE TO APPLY: I | https://www2.kiwanis.org/childr I
| hitps://kiwaniscnhfoundation.for | ensfund/imp act-and-programs/
| mstack.com/forms/kckwscholar scholarship -opportunities /himm
IS_himEQ el-keyclub#.X40fVdBKiUm |
I DEADLINE: " DEADLINE: |
| Friday, February 12, 2021 Monday, February 1st, 2020 |
| — _ | _
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WHERE TO APPLY:

| Reach outto your sponsoring |
Kiwanis Club ou |

| Yy
| can acg
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" WHERE TO APPLY: |
hitps://www2.kiwanis.org/childr I
ensfund/impact-and-pr
| scholarship-opportunit

ay-keyclub#.X40g

DEADLINE: DEADLINE:
Monday, February 1st 32021 Ask your sponsoring Kiwanis Club!
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CNH District Kiwanis Family and Foundation Committee
April Nguyen | cnhkff@gmail.com



~ KeY CLUB WEERK

Key Club Week gives members the i
opportunity to show what Key Club is )
fruly about: service. Each day places
an emphasis on service, fo promote
Key Club within our homes, schools

and communities.

CNH District Kiwanis Family and Foundation Committee
Chair April Nguyen | cnhkc.kff@gmail.com



DIVISION 21

#MyKeyClubsStory

influenced and inspired me

become a leader in Key Club when |

got into high school.

How has Key Club
impacted you?

ff’ | joined Key Club because when |
was younger, my sister, who was Key
Club President, would bring me along
to different service events and DCMs.
Being exposed to the wonders of Key
Club at such a young age really

to

/

/

.

year because

What was your Key
Club moment?

- ~

{Being a Key Club leader has taught me

countless skills that will undoubtedly help me
in the future. Besides learning the important
general leadership skills like time
management, organization, and planning,
Key Club has also taught me valuable career
skills such as using Microsoft Office programs,
Google programs, graphic design software,
and how to utilize social media. Key Club has
impacted me and my peers' lives positively

Why did you join Key
Club?

\good leader in Key Club.

I IS IS IS SN SN S E—

CNH District Kiwanis Family and Foundation Commitiee
Chair April Nguyen | cnhkc.kff@egmail.com
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Vnd | am so grateful to be a part of Key Club./

My Key Club moment was in freshman year. | had

originally set low expectations for myself and \
planned on running for an officer position in junior
| thought | wouldn't be good
enough. Thankfully, one of the officers at the time
saw my potential and wrote my name down for
Treasurer. It took a lot of courage for me to give a
speech, but thanks to her, | became Treasurer for
the next term and was able to experience all of the
opportunity that comes with Key Club. My first year
as an officer was incredible, and | learned so much
about the Key Club community and how to be a /




Wh@if ﬂs the imporiance? — =—

All CMN contributions directly benefit hospitals, helping to
purchase up-to-date equipment, frain staff, conduct

life-saving research, implement outreach programs, and
provide healthcare for children whose parents can't afford

Host service projects and fundraisers meant to aid and raise
awareness for CMN

Create infographics and share on social medial O

Donate directly to childrensmiraclenetwork.org

CNH District Kiwanis Family and Foundation Committee
Chair April Nguyen | cnhkc.kff@gmail.com



NEW DCON MANUAL! .

CNH | KEY CLUB

DCON 2021 MANUAL

Check out the full DCON Manual
on the CyberKey > Events >
District Convention Tab

Inside you will find...
Club Requirements
Duties at Convention
Registration Tips

and more!

CNH District Convention Commitiee
Chair Harin Lee | cnhkc.dcon@gmail.com



R AINING

WHAT IS IT?

Candidate Training Conference (CTC) is where Key Clubbers
come to learn more about what a Lieutenant Governor for
anyone who wants o run, and how Key Club works on the
division & district levell

WHY SHOULD YOU GO?

Even if you don't plan on running for LTG or have doubts
about running, CTC is a great way to learn more about what
It means to be a leader. You can meet other passionate Key
Clubbers, and talk one-on-one with LTG's about their
experiences as an LTG. You can also fulfill your training
conference requirement on the MRP.

HOW CAN YOU SIGN UP?

Ask your respective Lieutenant Governor or the Lieutenant
Governors in your region for more information on CTC! You
won't regret attending, we hope to see you as a future LTG
candidate!

CNH District Member Development and Education Commitiee

Chair Melanie Garcia | cnhkc.mde@gmail.com



MEMBER RECOGNITION
PROGRAM &

What is the Member Recognition Program?

The CNH Member Recognition Program is a year round program o
l recognize a large number of dues-paid Key Club members who have
shown dedication in service, leadership, and fellowship.

The four levels of recognition on the rubric are:

e Bronze - Certificate
o Silver - Certificate

° - Certificate

/ e Platinum - Medal & Certificate

In order fo qualify for certain levels, an individual must reach certain

o requirements such as serving a specific number of hours, going to

certain events, and more. The guidelines can be found here.

’

g How are online events counted?

Online events this term will be counted. It will be announced prior

to the event if it counts toward an MRP category. Secretaries will have

to adjust and follow the new rubric!

CNH District Member Recognition Committee

Chair Antonio Quesada | cnhkc.mr@gmail.com



MEMBER RECOGNITION
©. (| PROGRAM -9

Requirements Bronze Silver Gold Platnium
Dues Paid Yes Yes Yes Yes
Service Hours 50 hours | 100 hours | 125 hours | 175 hours =
Additional Requirements 50f9 6of 9 9of 13 100of 13
Training Events 2 2 4 4
Events with Kiwanis Family 2 3 4 D
Interclubs 3 4 5 6
Division Events 4 4 S 6
District Events ] ] 2 2
International Events ] 1
Article/Visuals Submitted 1 1 2 2
Chair of an Event ] 1 2 2
Host Division/Region/District Workshop ] 1
Club Committee Member Yes Yes Yes Yes
District/Division Committee Member Yes Yes
Club or Leadership Position Yes Yes
Lives Saved From MNT 3 20 50 100
4 District and International Events:
Recognition Webinar More updaties will be released soon

SLC / International Convention

For more information, go to
cnhkeyclub.org -> Recognition -> Contests

CNH District Member Recognition Committee
Chair Antonio Quesada | cnhkc.mr@gmail.com



CNH | KEY CLUB

Policy 128
Member Dues

]

{ Each Key Club is required to pay at least $11.50 per year for dues for

| each of its members. $7 goes to International, and shall be paid as

{ required by Key Club International. Dues for CNH are $4.50

{ respectively. Dues are effective on the date that the member is

| inducted, or, in the case of a continuing member, on October 1. A

} membership list, also known as the roster from the Membership Update
: Center website, must accompany the dues payment.

| I
Jl All Key Club members must pay membership dues every term. :
|  Qut of the overall dues payment of $11.50, $4.50 is dedicated to :
l the district and $7 is dedicated to Key Club International. [
| [
L

i I
: Dues help us run this organization by allocating funds to spend :
| on scholarships, division budgets, and membership materials. I
{ Without dues, Key Club would not be able to function! :
| :

CNH District Policy, International Business, and Elections Chair
Chair llene Thaopraseuth | cnhkc.pie@gmail.com
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When an officer is failing to fulfill their duties, the Board of
Directors should help the officer learn and grow from their
mistakes. Removal from office is the last resort.

1. The president, vice president, and o ANy member may
advisor should meet with the officer in ocf%mmend the removyg|
question to privately discuss how the Club officer to the

Boarg :
officer can improve their performance. Of Directors,

2. If the officer continues to fail to fulfill their responsibilities, the
Board of Directors will hold a meeting to either approve or reject the
recommendation.

3. If approved, a meeting will be held with the entire club to vote on the
removal of the officer. 2/3rds quorum of dues paid members is required
in order for the removal to be approved.

o\,
he SCgO a G 4. In the event any officers should be removed
od\f'\so‘f&e no{ﬁ'\ed from office, the officer should be notified by the
ghoU;he oMoV ol. secretary in writing.
of

For more information, refer to Article VI: Officers; Section 7,
Removal of a Club Officerin the Key Club Standard Club Bylaws

CNH District Policy, International Business, and Elections Committee

Chair llene Thaopraseuth | cnhkc.pie@gmail.com



KIWANIS DISASTER RELIEF FUND

When disaster strikes, the Kiwanis family responds through
raising money, collecting supplies, and more! Here are some
ways YOU and your CLUB can help!

DONATE TO THE KIWANIS CHILDREN'S FUND

In the aftermath of a natural disaster, the Kiwanis Children's Fund is there to
help Kiwanis clubs and districts meet the crucial and immediate needs of
people in their communities. When you donate o the Kiwanis Children’s
Funds Disaster Relief Program, you make sure the Kiwanis family can assist
people who have been affected by hurricanes, tornadoes, typhoons,
floods, wildfires and more. To donate to the Kiwanis Children's Fund, text
"Aid" to 50155, click here or mail a check.

APPLY FOR A GRANT

Is your club in a position to offer hands-on help¢ Kiwanis clubs and districts in
the affected area can apply for a grant to address the immediate needs of
victims in the wake of a natural disaster. The grants are fypically used to
purchase and distribute basic necessities such as food, bottled water,
clothing/blankets, first aid supplies, cleaning supplies and toiletries. Kiwanis
must lead the project or relief effort and may not hand over money to
another agency, group or organization. Go to
kiwanischildrensfund.org/disaster for more information on how to apply.

Email: grants@kiwanis.org
Phone: 1-800-KIWANIS ext. 225 (us & Canada)

+1-317-217-6225 (Int1)
FOR MORE INFORMATION

CNH Policy, International Business, and Elections Chair

Chair llene Thaopraseuth | cnhkc.pie@gmail.com




Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving
the world one child and one community at a time. Each year the Kiwanis
family dedicates more than 18.5 million hours to service and raises more

than US$100 million for local and global causes. Our members come

from all walks of life, all corners of the globe and from every age group
and ability. But make no mistake about it—we are family. Partner with
branches of the Kiwanis Family like K-Kids, Builder’s Club, Kiwin's,
Kiwanis, Aktion Club, and Circle K to get involved!

Don't forget to submit your club’s SOSP project by the 5th
of every month by 6:00PM Pacific Daylight Time for a
chance to be featured in the district newsletter and on
the CNH Instagram!

&
¢ o
Find SOSP Guides on the CNH Cyberkey > Projects > MI
Spotlight on Service Program

Keep in mind! Our district's major emphasis
initiative is “children, their future, our focus!”

CNH District Service Projects Committee
Chair Tobi Yao | cnhkc.sp@gmail.com



Gregori | D46N | R12
“Our club teamed up with two other
clubs in our division at the beginning of
September to host an event that
focused on PTP. (Modesto High and
Grace Davis). To prepare for the event,
all the officers per club attended the
Zoom sessions with our LTG that were
held to discuss the logistics and
delegate tasks and roles from each
club. During this event, the hosts
displayed a slideshow on how to sign
in along with a short PTP informational
video, followed by the directions and requirements for the infographic. This
way, Key Clubbers are able to access the directions/requirements/
submissions easier. We made sure that members were citing their
information and giving proper credit to their sources. Throughout the
remainder of the meefting, soft Lofi music was played along with other
music suggestions to brighten the mood while members made
infographics. Overall, this educational service event was an amazing
learning experience for many of our new
members who were unaware of one of
s e o teoing s o1 non i i o e sosore. OUN Diggest preferred charities, the
:n;f:{g:;n‘éﬁf‘c:Fiﬁi,?'ﬂ‘!.‘.’f’ef;ﬁ;?;‘?ﬁ}j{;'f‘ii':f’?c;Tmi‘i‘l‘;’?.‘éﬁ.',‘.’.;i..mm. Pediatric Trauma Program. We provided
Mory of hese fals cre PREVENTABLE! many visual and factual resources to allow
members to gain insight on PTP and
mepammans mem——— | e ITPlemMent their own ideas to raise

irjury s foll on the MBaSUrEs O Your Ciid
hat

Menica ln

e rasence  Mnideln”  gwareness and advocate for children’s
and of he oppropriate acliv»g chikd lom loking o Q ! .
e e mggmee eooan safety. We successfully received a total of
I 31 infographics from both of our sessions
R SRS, Ll , and are planning to display them on our

e rame ot U Lo~ *  club newsletters and social media.”

CNH District Service Projects Committee
Chair Tobi Yao | cnhkc.sp@gmail.com



El Dorado | D30ON | R3

“I had planned this event back in March because it was supposed to take
place before quarantine. What the fundrive does, is collected clothes, toys
and other donations get dropped off at our local Savers store (similar to
Goodwill) and in exchange, they reward us with a price per pound to help
our organization fundraise. For this event, we made sure to get a lot of
participation by making several flyers, posting on social media, reaching
out to people in our division, etc. | was the main collection person, but a
couple other officers stored the clothing in our houses unfil our drop off
date on September 27th. This project impacted our club, because
unexpectedly, this event was able to over achieve our fundraising goal by
double. This project alone raised about $600 for the pediafric trauma
program as we donated over 2,300 pounds of stuff. The project was very
successful because not only did it raise funds, but the donations also go to
a good cause because they are sold at low cost fo people in our
community who need it. An aspect of the service project that was unlucky
was the time frame because covid-19 pushed our drop off date back by 5
months. However, | don't think any improvements would need to have
been made, and | encourage other schools to take a look at a FunDrive
clothing drive opportunity!”

VCPA | D46N | R17
“Our Key Club, VCPA, collaborated with Beyer's Key Club to make this
happen. Originally we had planned to make infographics focused on bike
helmet safety, but during a meeting with the two clubs (and LTG Monica In
joining us), Monica suggested to us that we make birthday cards or “get
well soon"” cards for PTP children in the hospital (Valley Children’s Hospital).
Both clubs loved the so idea we went with it. In that same meeting we
figured out the details (dates, times, who would host the Zoom meefings,
digital and physical submissions, and the ice breaker idea). We ended up
hosting the event for three days (9/28 - 8/30) from 4:00 - 5:00 pm each day.
Digital cards would be emailed to both me and Beyer's president and
physical submissions would be mailed fo VCPA's campus. For the
execution of the event, our ice breaker was playing a game of ‘Among
Us' (phone app) and then we let participants work on their cards for the
rest of time while playing music.”

CNH District Service Projects Committee
Chair Tobi Yao | cnhkc.sp@gmail.com



Irvington | D12E
Etiwanda D15N
Clovis North | DO5N
Alameda | D02S
Grace Davis | D46N
Elk Grove | DO7S
Upland | D15N
Rancho Cucamonga | D15N
Independence | D12E
American | D12E
Damien | D22K
Mayfair | D13S
El Dorado | D3ON
Westminster | DO4N
Golden Valley | D16N
Saint Augustine | D11
Waiakea | D22M
Del Lago | D37E
Enochs | D46N
Hilltop | D11
San Diego | D11
Oxford | D30S
John F. Kennedy | D30S
Cypress | D30S
Crawford | D11
Gregori | D46N
Modesto | D46N
Cadlifornia | D30ON
Beyer | D46N
VCPA | D46N
Duarte | D35W
San Diego School of Creative and Performing Arts | D11
Peter Johansen | D46N
Carlmont | D34N

CNH District Service Projects Committee
Chair Tobi Yao | cnhkc.sp@gmail.com
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Thank you to all the clubs that submitted to the Serve-tember
program. We received a record number of responses from clubs across

the California-Nevada-Hawaii District!

We hope that through participation in the Serve-tember program,
your club was encouraged to showcase district inifiatives, raise funds
for the Pediatric Trauma Program, and inform members about the

Kiwanis Family House.

We encourage you to continue participating in the Spoftlight on
Service Program for the remaining months of the term!

Alameda | DO2S
Clovis North | DO5SN
Grace Davis | D46N

Etiwanda | D15N

Upland | D15N

Rancho Cucamonga | D15N

Elk Grove | DO7S

San Diego | D11
Golden Valley | D16N
Saint Augustine | D11

Del Lago | D37E

John F. Kennedy | D30S

Crawford | D11
Gregori | D46N
Hilltop | D11

Enochs | D46N
Modesto | D46N
San Diego SCPA | D11
South Bay Community | D11
California | D30ON
Beyer | D46N
VCPA | D46N
Cypress | D30S

. !

CNH District Service Projects Committee
Chair Tobi Yao | cnhkc.sp@gmail.com



26 DIVISION RECOGNITION

DIVISON

02 North

02 South

03 North

03 South

04 Central

04 East

04 North

04 South

04 West

05 North

05 South

07 North

07 South

07 West

08

10 North

10 South

11

CLUB OF THE
MONTH

El Cermito

San Lorenzo

Verdugo Hills

Hollywood

Northwood

Canyon

Pacifica

Trabuco Hills

Saddleback

Clovis North

Edison

C.K. McClatchy

Franklin

Inderkum

Early College

Temple City

Alhambra

Sweetwater

MEMBER OF THE OFFICER OF THE

MONTH

Ela Tang

Tiger Lu

Reynart Garcia

Michael Shen

Jonathan Liv

Gabriel Mijares

Derek Chen

Tyler Lenart

Ashlee Thai

Jesse Villegas

Joey Jew

Trami Lin

Vince Mancini
Maximiliano
Gonzalez
Barba

Anika Wong

James Han

Gisselle
Geering

MONTH

Susana Sun

Ashley
Bernados

Hyejin Yun

Clarice Cha

Jenny Phan

Rafael Martinez

Huyen Tran

Joshua Nguyen

Kiarash Kianfar

Miguel Ortiz

Zachary Ergo

Kevin Li

Yamila Yobe

Betty Huang

Jacqueline
Vega

Chelsea Cheng

rene Liao

Damian To

FACULTY
ADVISOR OF
THE MONTH

Laowrence Peng

John Giang

Ms.Emmet

Ann Doan

Trevor
Hershberger

Jacob Larsen

Lisa Marcus

Mr. Daniel Cash

Sherri Lummis

Teresa Wood

Kevin Tao

Mr. McMahan

Tejinder Ghag

Mae Valles

Patricia
Cridland

Antonio Kim

Evangeline
Jones

KIWANIS
ADVISOR OF
THE MONTH

Jesus Portillo

Al Wright

Mr.Warren

Steve
Knollmiller

Greg Lewin

Michael Moss

Paul Littlepage

Mr. Eric Rivas

Lori Reed

Pauline Nyberg

Sandy lto

Liz Schmal

Michael Lonero

Cindy Vance

Patricia Foltyn

Jim Woodford



DIVISON

11

12 East

12 South

12 West

13 North

13 South

13 West

14

15 East

15 North

15 South

16 East

16 North

16 South

16 West

18 East

18 West

19 North

CLUB OF THE
MONTH

Sweetwater

Milpitas

Evergreen
Valley

Harker

John Glenn

Safo Academy

VAPA

River Valley

John F.
Kennedy

Rancho
Cucamonga

Montclair High
School

James Monroe

West Ranch

CHAMPS

El Camino

Santa Monica

MEMBER OF THE OFFICER OF THE

FACULTY KIWANIS
ADVISOR OF ADVISOR OF

MONTH MONTH THEMONTH  THE MONTH
Glssglle Damian To Evgrgene Jim Woodford
Geering Jones

Varun Senthilvel Kristin Tang

Alexis (Lexie)

Sidney Nguyen irvielles Laiba Ali Steve Yum
Cynthia
Lauren Hager Jordan Chan  Nancy Pearson Cubing

Mona Labrim  Javier Reynoso Linda Sanchez Martin Delgado

Kyleena

Przybyiski Vallary Roeum Adam Smith Tony Diaz
Jade Stashin Sophid Lemus Tlffcmy Robert Santo
Ragozzino
Hannah Bains  Maliny Khuon HemineEor Marie Teria
rester
Janine Banh Sel:_>oshcm Ashley Burke  Sandy Fielding
Pintea
Paramjot Kaur  Isabelle Pinto Elaine Skaggs S
Rugeley
Grace Luu Jonathan Fung Ryan Venegas Toni Bauter

haIClia R L Sofia Kiremijian  Casey Hayes  Scoft Spooner

Torre
Shiienne Katy Shin Scott Cooper Doug Ridnor
Tsung
STy James Kwon  Bryana Chavez Kelly Pena
Sanchez
Anthony Jaren Jimenez
Gonzalez
Abraham TBRERRE
Lazcano- Mr. Geronimo Mr. Flinkman
James

Guerrero
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DIVISON CLUB OFTHE MEMBER OF THE OFFICER OF THE
MONTH MONTH MONTH
19 South e Louise Angela
Montgomery
Humboldt
20 County Hannah Dahl  Bella Litchfield
Homeschoolers
21 Mira Mesa Juleia Smith Jamila Sims
22 Hikina Kalani asils S
Nguyen kamura
22 Komohana Damien Trish Hoang Joyce Zafaralla
22 Makai Kealakehe Ng’rc&ire Cami Wong
Dziuban
23 Amy Niu
26 North Alhambra Cristian Rojas  Danielle Fortez
26 South Cdlifornia Annabel Shic Chelsea Cao
27 North Lodi Kiara Flores Cathdling
Cordero
57 South Weston Barieh Emeir edric Sumreet Sand-
Baluyot hu
28 East Valley Julien Espinoza Angelina Walsh
28 South Desert Oasis Isis Burgess Antonio Le
28 West Shadow Ridge Davis Gonzaga Kenzie Lay
30 North La Mirada Joshua Jung Jasmine Lee
30 South Whitney Kayla Tran Ayush Shah
31 Grossmont Rebecca Do shave Kinger

man

33 Arvin Rubi Chavez June Rincon

FACULTY KIWANIS
ADVISOR OF ADVISOR OF
THE MONTH THE MONTH

Angela Sneed .Jcmlce
Simmons
Justin Nguyen Lynn Bilotta
Violeta Romero Ernette Au

Ms. Kari Laba

Justin Tabilang

Tina Edwards Tim Stone

Tim Freeman

Michele Duelt- Bruce Mercado
gen
Patricia Tigno Kevin White
Mrs. Nelson Mrs.
Karstensson
Ms. Natalie (T ——
Sherwood

Mr. Shoichi Sato  Dave Carlson

Susan Lozeau Leda Kim

Susan Faessel Susan Faessel

Chamane

Shailcham Olivia Mercado

Jake Williams John Sullivan



DIVISON

34 North

34 South

35 East

35 West

36 East

36 West

37 East

37 North

37 South

37 West

42 East

42 West

43

44 North

44 South

44 West

46 North

46 South

CLUB OF THE
MONTH

El Camino

Gunn Key Club

Covina

AlITOyO

Middle College

Summit

Mission Hills

Paloma Valley
High School

Westview

Mission Vista

Simi Valley

Coastal

San Benito

Western Sierra

Folsom

Woodcreek

Modesto

Turlock

MEMBER OF THE OFFICER OF THE AL Sl
MONTH MONTH ADVISOR OF ADVISOR OF
THE MONTH THE MONTH
Amanda Li Jessy Guan Jeffrey Wong
Allison Kuan el Lizanne Verzic
Sung
Natalie Hong Naia Pizarro Rosanne Reyes Grace Chi
Julia Alfaro Haley Tran Aimee Ruiz Grace Chi
Vivian Dinh Dania Santiago Danielle Kinder  Bill Emerson
Windell Viste Geric Caplili  Stephen Boone Bruce Krandall
Frik Duarte Trinity Ho Michelle  jive Montanari
Presley
. Milangela :
Kady Valdez Fiona Harley Coronc Gregory Kind
Ui Ava Burger Nancy Wasko
Sprouse
Lesly Laurel Jennisa Bangal Paul Lopez Frank Harper

Sarah Decker  Noemi Lopez Anne Alvarez Mary Martin

: Aliyah Vivian
Esmi Govea catada Hernenaas Dave Schmutte
SU Ah Kim Ysabelle
Tanseco
Angelo Amc—?'shc: Dominie Wilhite Helen Johnson
Makihele Banjara
Aggle Andy Hall Ms. Kessler Paul Buchanan
Scheideman
Promise Tibbitts  Ryan lLeung  Keith Mickelson Bill Hooper
. . David Warren
Musadig Abdul  Zoei Quach Merchew G
Gabrielle
Megan Wong Andiade Ellen Taylor
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SCHOOL SUPPLY DRIVE

During the month of September, we had
our first Division service week! Throughout
the the week of September 14 th , our key
clubbers, along with other schools in our
division, participated in a variety of ser-
vice projects all focused on our service
week theme: Children’s Education.
Throughout the week, our key clubbers
gathered any school supplies they may
have already owned or bought new sup-
plies as part of our final event of the ser-
vice week. On Saturday, September 19th,
the last day of our service week, our mem-
bers participated in our School Supply
Drive in order to provide school supplies
for our local Boys &amp; Girls Club. Our
School Supply Drive was held at Preisker
Park and many of our officers, a few of our
members, and our Kiwanis Advisor were

there to help collect items. Several of

our members stopped by for the drive-thru
event and dropped off donations such as
color pencils, notebooks, washable mark-
ers, erasers, and paper. We were able to
collect 100+ items and we helped pack-
age the items in a few boxes which would
later be dropped off. Following the service
week, our Kiwanis Advisor personally deliv-
ered all donations to our Boys &amp; Girls
Club and the staff were very delighted to
have received new supplies. The supply
drive was a great opportunity for our
members to help out during these unprec-
edented fimes, but most importantly, it
was great to know that the children in our
community would be happy to receive
new school supplies!



SERVICE OF OTHERS

CRANES FOR CANCER

Based on a Japanese
tradition  that 1,000
paper cranes  bring
ood luck, SJHHS Key
lub members got to-
gether fo create poEer
cranes for patients that
have been diagnosed
with cancer. This service
event was held via
[oom and was af the
first SJHHS club meeting.
Members were shown a
paper folding tutorial
and fthen eoc};erly fol-
lowed to fold, flap, and
bend their papers info
beavutiful cranes. Once
the club’s goal of creat-
ing 1,000 cranes has
been achieved, they will
be sent to the Cranes for
Cancer organization
and donated to some-
one in need. Although
the SJHHS members
were separated at
home, they were able to
get together to give
back to their communi-

ty.




SAN DIEGO CHILDREN'S MUSEUM BEAUTIFICATION

For our clean up at the children’s
museum, it occurred September
12, to 2 am to 11 am. Our mem-
bers worked to help cleanup the
museum by pulling weeds, clean-
ing the sandbox, planting seeds,
and decorating the place. | per
sonally enjoyed helping out in the
event. | get to interact with other
members while helping out with
the cleanup. Overall the event
was successful and many mem-
bers also really enjoyed helping
out and contributing.

" MISSION BEACH PARK

On September 12th, the Grossmont Key Club was able
to participate in a Beach CleanUp at Mission Bay Park.
We started off that morning by getting to our location
and making sure that we posted our meetup spot so
that our members could know where to go. This was a
. very successful cleanup because we had 10 members
1Y sign up and participate.

Initially, we were supposed to go to another event but
g we had a complication with the number of participants
able to attend that event so we quickly had to commu-
L. nicate with our members and see if they were comfort-
N able with a beach cleanup instead. Luckily, all of our
- members agreed to our new event and we were able to
- clean up a good amount of trash at the beach. When
[, we got to our location, we had to split up into groups to
® ensure that we could cover as much ground as possible
= during the time that we were there. We distributed bags

: S y e L% and trash p|cl<ers to anyone who needed them and got
to work! Iv\y group spenT half ’rhe time plckmg up frash in the grass and by the roads which consist-

ed of many small pieces of trash such as candy, straws, and juice boxes. For the second half of
the time, my group went by the rocks in the shore and found bigger pieces of trash. We were
stunned to see that there were plastic bottles, cans, tfrash bags, and paper plates all in the same
location.

Although the rocks seemed a little treacherous, | was able to collect most of the pieces of trash
and properly dispose of them. Once we had cleaned for two hours, all the groups met back at the
same meetup spot and took socially distanced pictures and were able to talk to each other
about our common interests such as community service. | enjoy our “physical” events more over
our virtual events because it gives the officers a chance to talk to our new members who are infer-
ested and eager to learn more about Key Club. Overall, this event was very successful and we re-
ceived good feedback from the members who attended.
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LOVE LETTERS FOR LITERACY

Middle College Key Club and Middle College's Student Govern-
ment teamed up for their first ever event together. Love Letters for
Literacy is an organization that helps teach the alphabet to chil-
dren. Members created flash cards of each letter in the alphabet
and a picture to help the kids memorize each letter. Along with the
cards was a personalized letter from the member that helped to en-
courage the children to want to practice and learn to read and
write. The packs of cards and letters were dropped off at Bear
Creek High School and they will be donated to Parklane elementa-

ry.



CONTACTS

DISTRICT EXECUTIVES

GOVERNOR | DANIEL MIN
cnhkc.gov@gmail.cormn
SECRETARY | GRACE YIM
cnhkc.sec@gmail.com
TREASURER | YENA SUH
cnhke.treas@gmail.com

ADMINISTRATORS

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR | DOUG GIN

dgin.kiwanis@gmail.com

ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR | MARSHALL ROB-

ERSON
chhadan@gmail.com

ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR | ALAN QUON

alan@alangquon.com
SPECIAL ASSISTANT | PETE BALLEW
pjb184@yahoo.com

SPECIAL ASSISTANT | MAREK LEBLANC

chhkc.sa@gmail.com

SERVICE LEADERSHIP PROGRAMS | BRUCE HEN-

NINGS
bruce@cnhkiwanis.org

LEADERSHIP TEAM

NEWS EDITOR | NANCY DUONG
cnhkc.dne@gmail.com

TECH EDITOR | LUIS SILVA
chhke.dte@gmoail.com
DISTRICT VISUAL MEDIA EDITOR)|
AUSTIN NGUYEN
cnhkc.dvme@gmail.com
COMMUNICATIONS & MARKET-
ING CHAIR | BRITNEY SUN
chhkc.cm@gmail.com

DCON CHAIR | HARIN LEE
cnhkc.dcon@gmail.com
KIWANIS FAMILY AND FOUNDA-
TION CHAIR | APRIL NGUYEN
chhkc kff@gmail.com
MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT &
EDUCATION CHAIR | MELANIE
GARCIA _
chhkc.mde@gmail.com
MEMBERSHIP RECOGNITION
CHAIR | ANTONIO QUESADA
cnhhkc.mr@gmail.com

POLICY, INT, & ELECTIONS
CHAIR| ILENE THAOPRASEUTH
cnhkc.pie@gmail.com
SERVICE PROJECTS CHAIR |
TOBI YAQ
chhkc.sp@gmail.com

Visit: cnhkeyclub.org > contact
http://www.cnhkeyclub.org/contact
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